January 7, 2018


Larry Gross – USC Annenberg School for Communication & Journalism
Editor, International Journal of Communication


Dear Dr. Gross:

Please find attached our manuscript entitled “Reaching Muslims from the Bully Pulpit: Analyzing Presidential Discourse on Islam and Muslims from FDR to Obama.” My co-author and I would like to have the manuscript considered for publication in the International Journal of Communication.

Situated in the area of political communication and language/discourse, this manuscript is based on a systematic content analysis of references to Islam and Muslims that US presidents made between 1933 and 2017. Broadly speaking, our empirical study seeks to identify trends and patterns of presidents’ discourse on Islam and Muslims, focusing on the language of violence, religious pluralism, faith and people.

We believe the International Journal of Communication would be an excellent venue for presenting our findings given the focus and quality of related scholarly works published in your journal in recent years, including studies by Coe and Chenoweth (2015) as well as Gilmore (2016) who examine similar themes in presidential discourse.        

An earlier version of this manuscript was presented to the Political Communication Division at the 2017 annual meeting of the National Communication Association in Dallas, TX. It was included in the Top Student Papers in Political Communication. This manuscript has not been previously published, and is not under consideration in any form elsewhere. Please see below the contact information and biographical note of each contributor:

· Rico Neumann, Department of Communication, University of Washington, Box 353740
[bookmark: _GoBack]Seattle, WA 98195-3740; Tel: +1 206-595-2001; e-mail: rneu@uw.edu

Bio: Rico Neumann (MA, University of Arizona) is a PhD candidate in the Department of Communication at the University of Washington. His research focuses on political discourse and public opinion regarding immigration, religious and ethnic groups. His scholarship has appeared in such journals as International Journal of Communication, Communication Monographs, and Mass Communication and Society.

· Devon Geary, Department of Communication, University of Washington, Box 353740
Seattle, WA 98195-3740; Tel: +1 206-788-5488; e-mail: gearyd@uw.edu

Bio: Devon Geary (MA, University of Washington) is a PhD candidate in the Department of Communication at the University of Washington. Her research focuses on communication of white supremacy and privilege, and American politics. She works with social justice organizations across the country to engage citizens in conversations about systemic racism and personal bias. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. My co-author and I look forward to hearing from you. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,
Rico Neumann
